Please see the latest update from Highways England regarding M6. 
 
M6 J7-8 Rushall Canal Bridge Joint Replacement: Postponed
Due to the cold weather conditions, we have had to postpone the essential overnight work on the M6 northbound between junctions 7-8. This was scheduled to start tonight and finish on Sunday, 4 March. 
 
The M6 northbound from J7-8 will be open as usual, as will the northbound on-slip at junction 7 (Walsall & A34).
 
We now plan to carry out this work next week and will contact you shortly once we have finalised the details.
